MINUTES FOR THE BOARD OF FIRE COMMISSIONERS

DISTRICT NO. 1

MAY 18, 2011

The regular meeting of the Board of Fire Commissioners was called to order at 7:05 P.M.  Attorney Youssouf opened the meeting with the announcement required by the Open Public Meetings Act (copy attached) and salute to the flag.

ROLL CALL:

Comm. Raymond Perry
Present




Comm. Charles Dipierro
Present



Comm. Robert LeBrun
Present




Comm. Michael Costello
Present (Late)




Comm. Scott Kivet 

Absent
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the minutes from the regular meeting held on April 20, 2011, subject to the same being provided to the public during and subsequent to this meeting.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye
  






Comm. Dipierro

Aye

INSURANCE REPORT:  Bob Soden was not present. Comm. Dipierro asked Chief Pipero if the new brush truck was covered under our insurance.  Chief Pipero stated that it was.
.

HEALTH COORDINATOR’S REPORT:  Bill Gardener was not present.  
CHIEF’S REPORT:  Chief Pipero was present and gave his report (attached).  Chief Pipero stated that the new brush truck is in, and there are a lot of companies interested in getting the old brush truck.  He has received emails on it.  Chief Pipero said that it was up to the Board to decide on this.
Chief Pipero stated that he has a request for 10 sets of gear for yearly replacement.  They are state contract prices.  The total is $26,252.70.  This is the same price as last year.  After so many years, you have to replace the gear.  After this replacement, we should be good for 10 years.  A discussion followed.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to approve the purchase of 10 sets of gear as per attached quote for a total cost of $26,252.70.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. Perry


Aye





Comm. LeBrun

Aye
  






Comm. Dipierro

Aye

FIRE PREVENTION REPORT:  Fire Official Zih was present and gave report.  Ernie stated that he has been very busy with smoke detector certifications.  Real estate is picking up.  Ernie said that they had one investigation at Mill Lake; it was a faulty detector.
Ernie stated that the computer changes are 75% complete.  Chief Pipero said that they received a large bill from Red Alert to change the computer.  It will be on the server.  A discussion followed.  

PRESIDENT’S REPORT:  Frank stated that the new tables and chairs should be in next month.
Comm. Dipierro asked Frank about the tent.  Frank said that they are looking into this.  They are also looking into landscapers.  Frank stated that the monthly bills are way down.

Frank said that the contract for the Deputy Chief’s vehicle must be signed.  A discussion followed.

LEGAL REPORT:  Attorney Youssouf stated that S-2765, a senate bill was just introduced, which mandates website postings by local authorities and commissions.
The purpose is to provide increased public access to each entity’s operations and activities.  The attached email explains the required information to be included in website.
Attorney Youssouf stated that the Board needs to create a website for the Fire District.  A discussion followed.

Ernie stated that his daughter does websites.  She can do this for the Board. Ernie said that it will be $200 to set up and a $100 monthly fee to maintain it.

Attorney Youssouf said that this bill will become a law.  A website must be set up.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf read a Resolution awarding a contract to Amanda Web, LLC, for professional services for the purpose of creating a website for the Board of Fire Commissioners, Fire District #1, as well as the monthly maintenance of the website.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to adopt the Resolution awarding the contract to Amanda Web, LLC, for professional services to create the website for the Board and maintain it.
ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Attorney Youssouf stated that he will need an Executive Session.

ACCOUNTANT’S REPORT:  Joe Massoni was present and gave his report. The monthly financial report was sent to the Board.

Joe stated that they are in the process of setting up a new payroll account at B.C.B. Community Bank.  They will also advise ADP of this change and complete the necessary paperwork.
Joe stated that last month our box at the Post Office was not receiving our mail on a regular basis.  Some of the monthly bills have not been received.  A discussion followed.

Joe said that this month the Board purchased a computer and server, which puts us in a deficit this year for that line item. We will do a line item transfer in November.
Joe stated that the Board received two checks from Ramos for the refund due for the cameras he never provided. 

Joe said that the total Pension was paid in April.  The only other issue was that we received bills from Federated, which we will have to review and verify the amounts before payment is made.


TREASURER’S REPORT:  Comm. Costello read the list of bills to be paid.  They were as follows:
Agin Signs and Designs - $2,500 – lettering brush truck

Air Care New Jersey, Inc., - $413 – preventative maintenance

Air Care New Jersey, Inc., - $399 

Absolute Fire Protection - $4,560.93, $2,045.45 - Preventive Maintenance

Absolute Fire Protection - $4,560 - hose

Bank of America - $3,748.73 – I-Chief’s conference, fuel, Grant writers – paid online

Busco Brothers - $441.00 - fuel

Citgo - $1,433.37 – fuel (2 months)

Coffee Distributing - $59.85 – coffee

Continental Fire & Safety, Inc. - $3,734.20 – equipment

Eagans Truck Parts & Accessories - $369 – maintenance
ESI Equipment, Inc. - $90.37

ESI Equipment, Inc. - $1,630 – service agreement Holmatro equipment

Federated Emergency Service - $8,813.51 - repairs

Federated Emergency Service - $1,014.18 – repairs ladder 51

Feldman Sablosky - $2,106 – accounting fees

Grainger - $37.56 – flat mount block

Grainger - $74.88 – locking spring snap, cap

Grainger - $147.30 –flat mount block

G Loggic LLC - $650 – computer work

Home News - $42.56 - advertising

Jerry Noonans Auto Center - $412.32 – repairs 2004 Ford F-350

New Jersey American Water - $172.68 – hydrants

MTUD - $42,418.75 – hydrants

Motorola - $26,407.40 – radios

Newport Bay - $97 – maintenance

Occupational Medicine Services - $955 physicals

Penquin Communications LLC - $2,700 – edispatches

Postmaster - $44 – stamps

Raymond Perry - $60 reimbursement title and registration

Selective Signalling - $905 – engraving pagers

Selective Signalling - $3,300 - pagers

TOTAL:  $116,343.04

FIRE PREVENTION BILLS:

Verizon - $504.51 – phone

TOTAL: $504.51

Comm. Costello stated that we will hold the payment for the bills for Federated until the amounts are verified.
Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Perry, made a motion to pay the bills read.  Federated bills will be paid when amounts are verified.
ROLL CALL:

Comm. LeBrun
Aye



Comm. Perry

Aye



Comm. Costello
Aye



Comm. Dipierro
Aye

OLD BUSINESS:   Comm. Dipierro asked if everything is straightened out with the Life Insurance for Life members.  A discussion followed.
Frank said that Mr. Mazzio passed away.  We should be getting a life insurance claim.  A discussion followed.
Chief Pipero stated that maybe we should have a contact list every year for Life members.  A discussion followed.  Comm. Dipierro said that they should send a list out and have it updated.  Frank said that maybe Bob Soden has the information on the Life Members.  A discussion followed.
NEW BUSINESS:   Comm. LeBrun asked if there was a Resolution pertaining to Commissioner’s attendance for monthly meetings.  Comm. LeBrun said that if there was no Resolution, he would like to pass one which states that after missing two meetings, there should be a reduction in that individual’s salary.  Comm. LeBrun said that if you know you cannot make the monthly meetings, you should not run for the office.  It is not fair to the tax payers
Comm. Dipierro stated that it was also not fair to the Board to miss so many meetings.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf will prepare a Resolution.  Attorney Youssouf said that you would take the annual salary for the Commissioner and break it down to a monthly compensation.  If you miss more than two meetings, you would get a deduction in your salary. A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf stated that they should establish a policy that if you miss more than two meetings, for every one after that without a valid excuse, you would be docked your monthly salary.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf said that he would draft a Resolution and email it to the Board.

Chief Pipero stated that our fire company will be hosting an AFG Grant- writer’s workshop in July.  This workshop is sponsored by Russ Holt; he may attend, as well as individuals from FEMA and other towns.

Comm. Dipierro asked if the OPRA requests were all taken care of.  Joanne stated that they were, but she was still waiting for payments from some individuals for their requests.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that on May 25, 2011, there will be a meeting at town hall pertaining to the consolidation study.  We were told that the districts will get one copy of the 110 page study.  Copies will have to be made.  A discussion followed.

Comm. Dipierro stated that a panel will be put together.  He has been asked to be on the panel.  Comm. Dipierro strongly suggests that everyone be at that meeting.
.CORRESPONDENCE:  Comm. LeBrun stated that the Board received a copy of minutes from the regular meeting of the New Jersey Association of Fire Districts.
MEETING OPENED TO PUBLIC
Marcus Steinhauser

Monroe, N.J.  08831

Marcus asked, if there is a requirement for where you live when you are running for an elected position, is it only for the election or is it a requirement while you are in office as well.  Marcus stated that he believes that Scott Kivet lives in Plainsboro, New Jersey and not in Monroe, New Jersey.

Attorney Youssouf stated that removal of an elected official is usually from the Court.  A discussion followed.

Attorney Youssouf said that an individual can have more than one residence, but the problem is proving which one is the home.  A discussion followed.
Attorney Youssouf said that although it is obvious that Mr. Kivet does not live in Monroe, it is difficult to prove.  Attorney Youssouf asked if the Board wanted to spend a lot of money to see if an individual lives in this district.

Comm. LeBrun asked if the Board could send a registered letter to Mr. Kivet stating that it was questioned if he was a Monroe resident.  A discussion followed.  
Comm. Dipierro asked Attorney Youssouf to send a letter to Commissioner Kivet stating that a question arose at the last meeting about his residency.  We should also tell him that he has missed a number of meetings.

Attorney Youssouf read the resolution to go into Executive Session to discuss attorney-client privileged matters and materials.

Comm. LeBrun, seconded by Comm. Costello, made a motion to go into Executive Session to discuss attorney-client privileged matters and materials.

ROLL CALL:


Comm. LeBrun
Aye





Comm. Costello
Aye





Comm. Perry

Aye





Comm. Dipierro
Aye

Public meeting adjourned at 8:00 P.M.
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